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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Michael Keogh, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Preconsidered M ____ S7853-A & A11089-A           

Committee:
State and Federal Legislation


	Title: An Act to amend the retirement and social security law, in relation to permitting certain retirees of a public retirement system to earn compensation from service as a New York City Marshal without suspension or reduction of retirement benefits.           

	Sponsors:    Mayor’s Message



	Summary of Legislation: This bill would amend the Retirement and Social Security Law to permit certain service retirees of a New York City pension fund or retirement system, like a retired police officer, who are appointed to the office of New York City Marshal, to collect the full amount of their retirement allowance payments while receiving compensation as a New York City Marshal.  This will enable the Mayor to appoint Marshals that possess the training, skills and experience necessary to serve as a Marshal due to their service as a police officer, correction officer, deputy sheriff or fire marshal..  Although service as a Marshal is not compensated with public funds, the courts have held that the fees received by City Marshals constitute public compensation under the City Charter.  Currently a member of a retirement system must waive the right to earn a pension or pension credits during the term of service as a City Marshal.               

	Effective Date:  This legislation shall take effect immediately



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2007

	Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY06

FY Succeeding

Effective FY07

Full Fiscal

Impact FY07

Revenues (+)

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-)

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues:  There is no impact on revenue.



	Impact on Expenditures: Based the assumption that no retired member of a pension system would choose to stop receiving his or her pension benefit to become a City Marshal, there would be no cost to the city for this legislation.  The City would be filling vacant positions that are not compensated out of city funds.  In addition each individual would still be receiving their pension benefits that they would receive if they chose not to reenter service as a Marshal.  In addition any retiree that becomes a Marshall would not earn pension credits for service. 



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
N/A

	Source of Information:
The New York City Council Finance Division

                                                     

	Estimate Prepared By:  Pablo Zangerle, Deputy Director, Revenue

Jake Herring, Legislative Financial Analyst

City Council Finance Division.

                                               

	FIS History: This is new legislation.  The Committee will consider the current legislation on June 12, 2006.    

	Date Submitted to Council: June 12, 2006


